
From: Adams, Marcia S
To: 'chmaguire@gov.sc.gov' <chmaguire@gov.sc.gov>

BCC: Lake, Steven <Steven.Lake@scdmv.net>
Date: 3/16/2006 2:35:05 PM

Subject: Follow up for the Governor

C.H.,
At the last cabinet meeting, the Governor asked me to follow up with Mr. Chris Campbell concerning a possible office in 
Eastover.  Two members of my staff met with Mr. Campbell this past October and looked at the space available.  We 
discussed the possibility of opening an office in Eastover for two days per week if space could be provided to DMV at no 
cost.  It was our understanding that Mr. Campbell needed a letter of interest from DMV so that he could pursue grant funds 
to renovate the building that would house DMV as well as other state and local entities.

We prepared a letter for Mr. Campbell in October and also stated that we would provide our detailed space requirements 
when needed.  We have prepared the requirements document and have mailed that document to Mr. Campbell this week.  
If you need additional information, please let me know.

Thanks,
Marcia

Marcia Adams
Executive Director
South Carolina Department of Motor Vehicles
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